

MEMORANDUM

September 4, 2025

VIA EMAIL

TO: NCAA Men's and Women's Soccer Conference Commissioners, Men's and Women's Soccer Conference Administrators and Head Coaches.

FROM: Stanley Broaden,

NCAA Championships and Alliances.

Rich Grady,

NCAA Men's and Women's Soccer Secretary-Rules Editor

SUBJECT: Men's and Women's Soccer Call for Proposals.

The NCAA Division I Men's Soccer Rules Subcommittee, Division I Women's Soccer Rules Subcommittee and Divisions II and III Men's and Women's Soccer Rules Committee are now accepting your rules change proposals. Each rules proposal will be considered for placement on the annual rules survey, which will be distributed to head coaches, commissioners, conference sport administrators, directors of athletics, senior woman administrators and registered officials in mid-November. Head coaches and officials will be contacted directly with a survey link. Campus and conference athletics administrators should access the survey on the NCAA Rules Survey Dashboard. The respective rules committee or subcommittee will discuss all rules proposals at its annual meeting in January.

Please use this <u>link</u> to record your proposal and rationale. This form must be fully completed in order for the proposal to be accepted. **All proposals must be received by October 8, 2025.**

If you have any questions about the proposal process, please contact Stanley Broaden at sbroaden@ncaa.org.

SB/RG

cc: John Collins

Men's and Women's Soccer Conference Coordinators
NCAA Division I Men's Soccer Rules Subcommittee
NCAA Division I Women's Soccer Rules Subcommittee
NCAA Divisions II and III Men's and Women's Soccer Rules Committee
NCAA Registered Soccer Officials
Selected NCAA Staff Members